Minutes of the Full Council Meeting held at 7.00 pm, 15th September 2008, at Pentyrch Village Hall
PRESENT: -

Councillors: 

Penri Williams, Stuart Thomas, John Harrison, Lindsay Davies, 





Sandie Rosser, Gill Rees, Stewart McKay, Jim Prosser, 





Mike Jones, Sara Pickard, Eric Priday & Sheila Dafis

IN ATTENDANCE:
County Councillors: 
Delme Bowen (Creigiau/St. Fagans) & 






Craig Williams (Pentyrch/Gwaelod)
83
Police Matters
There were no members of the Police present and the Clerk had not received any communication from either PC Tebbutt or PC Jones as to the reasons and he had also not received any information regarding any recent crimes.
84
Public Session

The Chairman welcomed the seven members of the public present.  The Clerk distributed copies of the Agenda and an explanation of what the ‘Public Session’ meant in both English and Welsh.
David Rees, of Maes y Sarn, Pentyrch introduced himself and went on to talk about the speed humps in Pentyrch which, he felt, served no purpose whatsoever with cars travelling faster than ever over them.  He advocated the removal of the humps to be replaced by a speed camera.
Amanda Rush, of Old Bakery Court, Pentyrch spoke about the youngsters who congregate between her property and the shops doing wheelies over the speed humps in their cars.  She made the point that the speed humps were the magnet for their activities and not a solution to anti-social driving.  She also advocated speed cameras and stated that she knew the individuals but would not name them for fear of reprisals.
Haydn Walters of Heol y Pentre, Pentyrch admitted he was initially a supporter of the speed humps but now bitterly regretted supporting the initiative and felt they should be removed.  He also complained about the HGVs on Heol Goch especially those using the Quarry.  Susan Field agreed with everything that had been said thus far and added that she felt the humps were dangerous, especially the ones near the Lewis Arms.  She felt that a 20 mph area was important by the school but not necessary throughout Pentyrch.
Christine Rees felt that from a Health & Safety perspective the humps were dangerous, illustrating this by referring to occasions where she had slowed down to negotiate a speed hump only to be overtaken by a frustrated driver behind.  She was concerned that residents who lived on the Main Roads through Pentyrch were consulted about the speed humps but the rest of the village were not.  She felt that greater consideration should have been given to alternatives such as ‘speed tables’.
Ken Hughes of 11 Cefn Penuel asked why Maes y Sarn was a 30 mph zone but the Bovis estate was a 20 mph zone.

County Councillor Craig Williams thanked the members of the public for their views and advised the members that, as a County Councillor, he would support whatever line the Community Council wished to take.
Further issues that were brought up were the general condition of the roads in the area, especially outside the Pentyrch Village Hall, where the dip in the road was evidence of an underlying problem and the quarry lorries that were still travelling halfway up Heol Goch.

The Chairman thanked all the members of the public for their contributions.

85
Matters Arising from the Public Session.

Councillor Harrison voiced his support for the members of the public adding that the problems had been known for some time and that the Council should now be planning the way forward for improving traffic management.  Cllr Jones added that these matters should have been dealt with three years ago and felt that the way Cardiff CC had dealt with their request had been appalling.  He went on to advise that he had posed a number of questions so that people could have some alternatives.  In addition he had stood outside the school that afternoon, carrying out an impromptu traffic survey a copy of which he had supplied to the Chairman.  

The Chairman pointed out that these issues would be considered as ‘matters arising’ in respect of Paragraphs 72 (8&9) of the minutes of the full Council meeting held on 21st July.  However Cllr Jones felt the matters should be addressed in response to the public session and went on to talk at length about the questions to which he would like answers.  Among these were the date and time of the survey; traffic activated speed warning signs; what was CCC doing to reduce unnecessary HGVs in Pentyrch and the compulsory purchase of part of the field alongside the school for parking for parents.  He was supported by Cllr Harrison.
Cllr Davies agreed with a lot of the issues raised by Cllr Jones but felt more headway would be made by a change of tactics insofar as, rather than ask questions, it would be better to present a united proposal of what was wanted.  Cllr Rees agreed with this.  County Cllr Bowen interceded with an admin point, pointing out that as he now held the Traffic portfolio it would be an advantage to put forward the proposals, together with an agenda, in advance of the meeting with CCC and he will ensure that the CCC officers are present in addition to himself and County Cllr Craig Williams.  This provoked a general discussion before the Chairman brought the discussion to an end.
86
Minutes of the Standing Order Sub-committee meeting held on 8th September 2008 
Although it was pointed out that the date of the meeting needed to be altered to 8th September and not as shown, the minutes were accepted as a true record by those Councillors present.  
87
Matters arising 
The Chairman brought forward Item 15 of the Agenda to be considered alongside ‘matters arising’ as the written resolution, put forward by Cllr Jones, was also considered in full at the Sub-committee at his request.  This meant that if the Sub-committee’s recommendations, in respect of Paragraph 14 ‘Order of Business’, were accepted then the written resolution would fail.  The Chairman invited Cllr Jones to address the meeting.  

Cllr Jones observed that the recommendations of the Sub-committee were to maintain the status quo but he felt that the agenda needed changing as it was out-dated and tired.  He proposed that the agenda be altered and was seconded by Cllr Harrison.
Cllr Williams advised members that if the motion was carried then the decision of the Sub-committee would be sent back.  He went on to point out that the Sub-committee had gone through the Standing Orders and had nearly completed their task.  However they wanted to bring forward two parts of the Standing Orders to be considered alongside Cllr Jones proposals, namely Paragraphs 14 and 82.  After due consideration it was felt, for a number of reasons, that the Committee recommendations published and distributed with the pre-read papers, were more appropriate.  Cllr Jones would like to know what the reasons were and Cllr Thomas began to explain the rationale starting with ‘Police Matters’.  However this provoked a lively discussion with contributions being made by several Councillors.
The Chairman brought a halt to the discussions by asking that Councillors vote on Cllr Jones’ proposal.  There were 3 in favour and 7 against.  The proposal was defeated.

The Chairman then asked Councillors to vote on the recommendations made by the Sub-committee in relation to paragraphs 14 and 82.  There were 5 in favour and 3 against and so the recommendations of the Sub-committee were carried.

The Chairman pointed out that there was a further recommendation to remove the Financial Regulations and the Complaints Procedure from the Standing Orders and to produce them as stand alone documents.  This was in accordance with the model Standing Orders received from One Voice Wales.  Work was progressing on the Complaints Procedure but the Financial Regulations had been completed and had been emailed to all Councillors on Wednesday 10th September.  The Chairman proposed that the Financial Regulations be adopted at the meeting.  However there was a general discussion and a number of Councillors felt that they would like to defer the decision on the Financial Regulations until the October meeting.  In the meantime the Clerk was asked to send hard copies of the Financial Regulations to all Councillors for consideration.  Clerk to arrange
88
Minutes of the full Council meeting held on 21st July 2008
Cllr Jones pointed out that in relation to Paragraph 72.2 (School Governors) he had specifically named the sender of the email he had received and this had not been recorded in the minutes.  He advised the Clerk that he would furnish the name so that the minutes could be amended.  [Jeff Friston, School Governance Unit].  The remainder of the minutes were accepted as a true record.  
89
Matters Arising
Paragraph 62
Cllr Jones referred to the letter written to Inspector Brock and stated that the response was not acceptable.  The Clerk pointed out that as a matter of courtesy he had copied the response from Inspector Brock to Cllr Jones and the Chairman, but that other Councillors had not seen the response.  The Chairman asked the Clerk to read the letter to members.  The contents of the letter provoked a lively discussion.  It was agreed that the Clerk would write back to Inspector Brock, expressing disappointment that no officers were able to attend the meeting and inviting Inspector Brock to the meeting in October.  Clerk to arrange
Paragraph 64
The Clerk advised members that he had written to Railway Paths Ltd on 23rd July 2008 and then had emailed them on 9th September enclosing a copy of the letter.  He had not received a reply but, from experience, this was not unusual with Railway Paths Ltd.  His next step would be to write to the director of Sustrans, who was also a director of Railway Paths Ltd, and perhaps write to the Charities Commission.  He advised the meeting that Cllr McKay was right insofar as the footpath required planning permission, but that from discussions with Planning Control this could be achieved retrospectively.  Whilst the Clerk could make that application in the absence of a response from Railway Paths Ltd, it was felt that it was more polite to receive a response before undertaking such a move.  Clerk to arrange
Paragraph 72 (8 & 9)
The Clerk advised the meeting that it had been his understanding from the minutes that all Councillors would bring the issues they wanted to see in relation to Traffic Management issues in the PCC area to this meeting where they would be honed into a single document that could then be presented to the County officers at the arranged meeting.  Clearly, the Clerk would need to co-ordinate the diaries of the County Councillors, along with the CCC officers and as many of the Councillors who could come.  All of this would take time but the first step was to prepare a document acceptable to the Council as to the needs and requirements for Traffic Management in the Pentyrch Council area.  To this end, the Chairman suggested that all Councillors email the Clerk with their items for inclusion in an overall plan so that the Clerk could begin the process.  Clerk to arrange
90
Community Link
The Chairman, Cllr Williams, advised that the closing date for entries for the next Community Link was 18th November 2008.  Should anybody wish to contribute towards the publication they should email the Clerk.

91
Clerk’s Report
91.1 & 11
Grants
The Clerk advised the meeting that he had received 5 applications for grants from within the Community and described each one to members.  Cllr Priday proposed the following:

a) Community Action, Gwaelod y Garth ~ 
£50
b) Gwaelod y Garth Pensioners ~ 


£100
c) Taffs Well United Church ~ 


£100
d) Creigiau Netball Club ~ 


£200
e) Bright Beginnings Playgroup ~ 

£200
This proposal was seconded by Cllr Rees and agreed.  Clerk to arrange
91.2 

Rest Centre
The Clerk advised the meeting of the latest situation in respect of the Rest Centre.  Cllr Priday responded on behalf of the Village Hall reluctantly refusing the offer of items within the Rest Centre.  The Chairman queried whether the planning application would need professional assistance and the Clerk assured him that he would take the matter under advisement and that, if it was required, he would make any necessary consultation.  Clerk to arrange
91.3 & 13
Vacancy in Creigiau Ward of PCC
The Clerk explained what had occurred during the summer recess and that the Council was free to co-opt any person qualified to serve as a Councillor.  The Clerk also advised that he had received an expression of interest from Mrs Caroline O’Connor, the defeated candidate in the previous co-option vote at the AGM on 19th May 2008.  It was proposed and seconded that Caroline O’Connor be co-opted onto the PCC.  This was agreed following an overwhelming vote in favour.  Clerk to arrange
91.4

Annual RoSPA Inspection of Playgrounds
The result of the Inspection was explained by the Clerk and this was accepted by the members
91.5

Bronllwyn Graveyard
The situation was explained by the Clerk and accepted by the members.  
91.6 & 14
Council Meeting 17th November 2008
The Clerk advised the meeting of the situation that had arisen and it was agreed to hold the meeting in Gwaelod y Garth Village Hall on 17th November.  Cllr Priday apologised in advance, for his absence from the meeting, as he would be required at the Pentyrch Village Hall on that night.  Clerk to arrange
91.7

Buildings Sub-committee Meeting 22nd September 2008
The Council agreed not to have the meeting as there was nothing to discuss and also agreed to the next meeting on 23rd March 2009.  The Chairman urged members of the Sub-committee to visit the offices to assess for themselves what may or may not need attention in future.  
91.8

Tree Works in PCC Area
The Clerk advised members of the progress in relation to the work identified by the tree survey.  In addition he asked that the Alder trees at the Frog Pond that were encroaching onto the garden of 62 Parc y Felin, be removed.  This was agreed.  It was also agreed to fund replacement trees for Bronllwyn Graveyard in accordance with the recommendations of Treescene.  Clerk to arrange
91.9

Council Accounts 2007/2008
The Clerk explained the purpose of the ‘Annual Governance Statement’ and the Council agreed to answer ‘yes’ to each of the questions in order that the accounts could be submitted to the Wales Audit Office.  Clerk to arrange
91.10

Tree Felling alongside Creigiau Travel over the weekend of 6th / 7th September.
Cllr Thomas declared an interest as an employee of Creigiau Travel and left the room.  The Clerk then explained to the members what had taken place and how the Planning Regulatory Authority and the Forestry Commission had become involved.  The Clerk was handed a letter by County Cllr Delme Bowen which he read out and a general discussion ensued.  The Clerk advised the members that the Council had done all that it could to bring the misgivings and concerns of local residents to the attention of the Authorities who would investigate the complaints and make a decision, as to what course of action, if any, to take.
91.12

Investment Account 
The members agreed to the Clerk’s recommendation in respect of the transfer of monies from the investment account.  Clerk to arrange
92
Schedule of Payments and Receipts
Payments of £13,916.65 and receipts of £591.29 were recorded for July/August 2008.
93
Planning Applications
There were 10 planning applications to consider:
a) 08/01708/W ~ No adverse comments
b) 08/01722/W ~ No adverse comments
c) 08/01597/W ~ No adverse comments

d) 08/01508/W ~ No adverse comments
e) 08/01737/W ~ No adverse comments
f) 08/01817/W ~ No adverse comments

g) 08/01927/W ~ No adverse comments

h) 08/01697/W ~ No adverse comments

i) 08/01950/W ~ No adverse comments

j) 08/01873/W ~ There was concern that this application for outline planning permission may be an over-development of the site.  The Clerk agreed to make further enquiries and Cllr Harrison would discuss the matter with the Clerk subsequent to the meeting.

k) 08/02016/W ~ No adverse comments

94
Correspondence

Cllr Jones referred to his email of the 15.9.08 and requested that his future emails be highlighted as to what they related to in accordance with other emails received.  
Cllr Jones commented on the letter dated 28.7.08 from CCC, turning down a request for a 20 mph zone on Tynant Road, Creigiau as ‘interesting’ in the light of the presence of a school just off Tynant Road and how this seemed at odds with Pentyrch.

Cllr Jones asked that the letter received on 7.8.08 from CCC (Traffic Management) be deferred as it was part of the School Travel Plan.  The Clerk advised Cllr Jones that the letter was in response to a Councillor’s Report from Cllr Pickard asking for a cycle lane on Bronllwyn.  This had been as a result of Cllr Pickard’s visit to the school.  The Clerk pointed out that the presence of a cycle lane on Bronllwyn would resolve one of the perceived problems, namely that of parking on Bronllwyn, especially on the traffic humps.  A lively discussion ensued.  Cllr Thomas felt that this issue was central to the problem, as it highlighted how Councillors were pulling in different directions.  It was, he said, essential that the PCC needed to present a united front when making their submission to the CCC officers.  The Chairman reiterated that Councillors should email the Clerk with their thoughts in relation to Traffic Management issues and he would compile the demands of the PCC for approval.  Clerk to arrange
Cllr Davies advised that, further to the correspondence from Cllr Jane Cowan on 5.8.08, she had now received a response indicating she would be considered for a position on the Cardiff North West Conservation Group.  The Clerk commented that this seemed to be contrary to the original letter.

95
To consider a written resolution submitted by Cllr Priday

Cllr Priday explained his resolution to introduce a rolling programme to plant trees in an effort to replace those that had necessarily been removed over a number of years.  By way of an example he felt that he would like to see the Garth begin to return to the beech wood that it had originally been and the only way to achieve this was to start planting trees.  He urged Councillors to consider likely sites and the long term aim was to plant on a yearly basis and, in the first instance, four Rowan trees could be planted in Bronllwyn Graveyard to replace the necessary removal of the conifers.  
His proposal was seconded by Cllr Rees and Cllr Thomas advised that grants were available from the Forestry Commission for sizeable land and he suggested thought be given to Fairmeadow being partly wooded.  Cllr McKay urged that trees were not planted near houses or drainage because of problems that could occur as the trees mature.  The Clerk undertook to bring forward a budget proposal to the January meeting to set aside funds to implement a rolling programme of planting, as well as make enquiries with the Forestry Commission as to the availability of grants.  The resolution was agreed.  Clerk to arrange
96
Councillor’s Reports
	Date
	Councillor
	Report
	Action Taken

	24.7.08
	Sheila Dafis
	There is refuse dumped on both lay-bys on the Pantygored road, black rubbish bags on one and what looks like a large square of thick board on the other.
	Email to C2C 28.7.08

	24.7.08
	Sheila Dafis
	Some residents in Parc y Felin have asked me specifically to enquire about Tynant Road, the part from the frog pond to the main road.  They are worried with the amount of larger vehicles using this narrow lane. Are there plans to widen the lane in the future? Is the signage sufficient at the entrance off Llantrisant Road?
	Email response advising of current position with copy to Cllr Bowen

	29.7.08
	Sheila Dafis
	A resident on Ffordd Dinefwr has asked me why the dog fouling signs on lamp posts have been taken down, and are they going to be put back?
	Email to C2C 29.7.08

	29.7.08
	Sheila Dafis
	Mrs Sylvia Redmond of 33 Parc y Felin is a wheelchair-bound lady. She uses an electric wheelchair and can move around the village in it. She recently tried to go shopping, with an assistant looking after her. After making some headway, she soon found out that the course they took to the shop to avoid going on the main road was not so easy to negotiate. Besides overgrown hedges jutting out over pathways, she found that her route along the pavement was blocked by cars parked on drives, jutting out. If she went along the road rather than the pavement, she found that there were no ramped access points to the pavement where the pathways entries are. Her route was therefore either blocked by cars on pavements or kerbs. She had to turn back for home in failure. I've walked the route on two occasions and have seen the problems she faces.  It seems to me that this could be remedied by having lowered kerbs / ramps at the access points to paths between streets (often at the end of cul-de-sacs, and it would not cost a great deal.) This would not only help wheelchair users, it would help pram and buggie pushers and cyclists. However, with Mrs Redmond's particular and immediate needs in mind, would it be possible for someone in the Council to walk the course with me, and provide a report on what is feasible?
	Email to Neil Brooks, CCC Highways re disabled access 29.7.08.

	11.8.08
	Gill Rees
	A Tumble Dryer and a load of bags of rubbish have been fly-tipped in the first lay-by as you come up Heol Pant y Gored from Creigiau.
	Email to C2C 12.8.08

	29.8.08
	Sheila Dafis
	The following pavements are obscured by overgrowth/overhang from adjacent shrubs/trees.  Parc y Fro, Creigiau from entrance to Woodland Crescent up to entrance to Creigiau Farm – overgrowth from amenity area alongside path which is cut by CCC.  Cardiff Road, Creigiau from entrance to Parc y Fro to the bus stop.  These are very hazardous for partially sighted residents as the overhang is well below average height. 
	Email to C2C 29.8.08

	4.9.08
	Mike Jones
	Graffiti.  Village shop area.

Cardiff County Council and the Probation Service ( Adult Section) 

will be doing the following.

· Clean up and painting of walkway under flats.
· Metal cover over gas pipe to flats( although it is oversized )
· One light (by steps ) will have a grid cover fitted to protect against vandal damage and three replacement bulbs will be fitted to three lights.
BT have taken up the slack in the wire between the pole ( near Rock Cottage ) and the flats – this will stop ‘ children ‘ hanging onto it.
Covovar, a company which manufactures graffiti removal materials, met with myself and representatives of the County Council and the Probation Service. 
Village Hall. 

The village hall secretary and myself met with the probation service (adult section) and Covovar (as above ) in order to provide the Village Hall Committee with information on how their graffiti may be removed.  However since then someone has painted over some of it.

Fences on boundaries of private property.

The Probation Service ( Youth Section ) was willing to paint the fences concerned but owners declined the offer of help.
	For information

	4.9.08
	Mike Jones
	Mosquito
I had a meeting with the Managing Director of the firm which makes the Mosquito, at the shops.  I have given a copy of the Mosquito Information to the people who live in the flats.

They currently have a problem with ‘youngsters‘ by the council notice boards and in the parking area behind the shops; e.g. noise, bikes and using the area as a toilet – maybe a mosquito would help?
It would be as well to remember that we (Councillors) do not live in an area with a constant problem – we should ask the residents what they would like us to do.
	For information

	4.9.08
	Mike Jones
	200 Bus Service. Church Village to Cardiff Bus Station via Creigiau, Pentyrch, Tongwynlais, A470, and the University Hospital of Wales –morning and return in the afternoon via the same route.
I have asked RCT, who pay/subsidise the service, if they would alter the times of the service as it is too close in time to the 136 Service. Pentyrch to Cardiff and return. 
Pentyrch morning 200 -1000hours; 136 – 1004 hours.      Pentyrch afternoon 200 – 1420 hours; 136 – 1500 hours
	For information

	4.9.08
	Mike Jones
	Parking in Heol Gam, Heol Danyrodyn and Fairmeadow.

I have looked at both areas which urgently need additional and appropriate off-road parking such as concrete blocks which allow grass to grow through with appropriate drainage.

It is interesting to note that the County Council have advised me that from 14 Heol Danyrodyn the road is unadopted.
	For information


	4.9.08
	Mike Jones
	Pentyrch Post Office. The Postmistress has advised me that the Post Office will remain open in the foreseeable future, although Councillors and the community need to remain observant and focussed to any changes with quick and decisive actions
	For information

	4.9.08
	Mike Jones
	One Voice Wales at The National Eisteddfod.

I had an enjoyable, useful and productive day on the first Saturday – on the Stand.  All the people worked together as a team.  Pentyrch Community Council had many compliments about the Banner.
	For information

	4.9.08
	Mike Jones
	School Transport.

I have asked Cardiff County Council to urgently review the routes the coaches/buses take through Pentyrch morning and afternoon which add to the safety issues in the village, particularly around the Primary School.
	For information

	8.9.08
	Sheila Dafis
	I attended the CCC organised Code of Conduct seminar on 4.9.08.  It was a very valuable seminar and the County Solicitor Kate Berry advised that should other members wish to partake then she would be prepared to arrange a third seminar.
	For information

	9.9.08
	John Harrison
	The road surfaces throughout the Village are in a poor state and numerous residents have complained to me in relation to this.
	Email to C2C 10.9.08

	11.9.08
	Gill Rees
	There is a very large pot-hole on Church Road, near De Courcey’s restaurant.
	Email to C2C 11.9.08

	11.9.08
	Gill Rees
	The recent rain has caused the surface of Tyn y Coed Road to break up and the road has been reduced to almost a dirt track.  There are obviously some parts of the road worse than others but the whole road needs urgent attention to prevent further deterioration of the surface.
	Email to C2C 11.9.08

	11.9.08
	Stuart Thomas
	The footpath that leads from Parc y Felin to Parc Castell y Mynach, Creigiau, has a large slab of mud at the end of the gulley that leads from Parc y Felin. This is making it difficult to use the path as it makes the path very slippery particularly when mums are pushing pushchairs / buggies etc.  It would appear that this is a regular feature on this path during inclement weather.
	Email to C2C 11.9.08

	11.9.08
	Stuart Thomas
	A further matter is that there are some bags of mud that have been left on the path and on the path that leads from Castell y Mynach to the Church Hall. Perhaps the maintenance officers can look at this.
	CMO advised

	11.9.08
	Eric Priday
	I have been given a copy of a letter from Cllr Woodman (Deputy Leader CCC) addressed to a resident in Cefn Bychan where reference is made to a site off Cefn Bychan that is wooded land and that it is in the ownership of CCC.  I was under the impression that we owned the land to the south of Cefn Bychan.  Could we check that the land referred to is not ours.
	Clerk to arrange

	15.9.08
	Lindsay Davies
	It appears that the GYG Village Hall Committee have also been trying to get an improvement to the service of the mobile post office, which has dropped to once a week on a Friday.  I assume this was not communicated to you and I would ask that you write to the Post Office querying on what basis the change was made, bearing in mind previous correspondence and also why there was no local consultation?
	Clerk to arrange

	15.9.08
	Sandie Rosser
	It has been reported to me that the refurbished footbridge from GYG to Taffs Well the walkway across the bridge is crumbling and broken up, a buttress on the bridge has been damaged and the coping stone has been knocked off on the GYG side. These are the original coping stones.
	Clerk to arrange

	15.9.08
	Stewart McKay
	I am unable to attend the meeting tonight but I would like to advise the meeting that further to my Councillors report of 21.7.08 that the WAG have agreed to fully fund the restoration of Creigiau Church Hall of some £117,000 and I would like to thank the active support given by Cllr Delme Bowen.
	Information only

	15.9.08
	Sheila Dafis
	There are seriously big potholes now on the road from Creigiau to Efail Isaf. I'm not sure where the Council boundary is, but could this be raised with CCC?
	Clerk to arrange

	15.9.08
	Sheila Dafis
	There is a need for a mirror to be placed at the Rhiwsaeson road junction with Heol Creigiau. It's impossible for drivers exiting that road to see left or right, and cars travelling along Heol Creigiau are upon them very quickly because of poor visibility and a bend in the road.
	Clerk to arrange

	15.9.08
	Sheila Dafis
	There are horses on Heol Creigiau, coming from the stud on the Rhiwsaeson road and also Pentyrch. There should be a 'horses' warning sign when leaving Creigiau.
	Clerk to arrange

	15.9.08
	Sheila Dafis
	I have previously asked on behalf of a resident as to why did CCC take down the ‘No dog fouling’ signs on Ffordd Dinefwr.  Could this be chased up please?
	Clerk to arrange

	15.9.08
	Jim Prosser
	I was advised recently of an accident where a car travelling along Heol Pant y Gored towards Station Road, Creigiau at night did not realise that there was a bend and went straight on towards the entrance to the Recreation Ground.  As well as requesting a sign from CCC indicating the bend a low tech solution could be to paint the stones in front of the recreation Ground white so that they would reflect the headlights.
	Clerk to arrange

	15.9.08
	Gill Rees
	The speed limit signs at the top of Heol Goch as you approach the 20 mph zone are totally overgrown and can’t be seen.
	Clerk to arrange

	15.9.08
	Gill Rees
	The bollard at the junction of Penuel Road and Bronllwyn has been knocked down and requires repairing
	Clerk to arrange

	15.9.08
	Gill Rees
	The Footpath that leads to the footbridge in Gwaelod y Garth no longer has any lights working since the completion of the refurbishment of the bridge.
	Clerk to arrange

	15.9.08
	Gill Rees
	There was an accident on the nasty bend at Heol Pant y Gored on Wednesday 10th September, the 3rd accident this year, and the chevrons indicating the severity of the bend still have not been replaced.  Consideration could also be given to a flashing light with a bend sign, to warn motorists of the dangers.
	Clerk to arrange


	15.9.08
	Stuart Thomas
	I have handed the Clerk notes that I have made following the PACT meeting in Creigiau on Tuesday 9th September.  Among other things are the imminent installation of lights on Tynant Road and the fact that Youth services will be seeking a meeting with the PCC over lighting on Creigiau Rec..  Should anybody wish to see the notes then please contact the Clerk.
	For information

	15.9.08
	Sara Pickard
	I have been contacted by Non Gwilym who lives on Garth Hill over the non-collection of her rubbish for four weeks.  The Clerk advised that he had been contacted similarly by other residents.
	Cllr Craig Williams advised that a collection had been made two days previously and that the problem appears to have been resolved.

	15.9.08
	Sandie Rosser
	I have received complaints that there is an overgrowth of brambles obstructing the pavement up to Georgetown from Main Road, Gwaelod y Garth and they need cutting back.
	Clerk to arrange

	15.9.08
	Sandie Rosser
	Has the Clerk received a reply from Kate Berry regarding the illegal parking of vehicles on the playing fields at GYG?  If not could this be followed up.
	Clerk to arrange

	15.9.08
	Eric Priday
	Pentyrch Neighbourhood Watch wants to run a Crime Prevention event.  In the event that PVH is not available could a scaled down event be held in the Council offices but only as a last ditch effort?
	For consideration


There being no other business, the meeting closed at 9.20 pm
Chair_____________________________________________

Date______________________________________________
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